22nd Day of Ordinary Time August 28th, 2016

Welcome Back - Fr. Paul Fiacek, SDS

Last Summer, Fr. Paul came to preach the Mission Coop Appeal on behalf of his community, The Divine Word Missionary Community. Fr. Paul is from Poland and has been assigned to do mission work in Zambia in Central Africa. The response of our parish to his appeal was very positive. I guess the idea of a young priest deciding to make his life's mission to a foreign land was very edifying. I have kept contact with Fr. Fiacek during his first year in Zambia. He has many stories to share which include intense classes in learning new languages and assorted dialects. Although we have already had our Mission Appeal for this year, I have asked him to speak to our parish this weekend. He will be available after the Masses to speak further with those interested in helping with his Mission. On Sunday after the Masses, he will have a brief presentation about his new home. *Welcome, Fr. Paul.*



Helping Center Collection

The Knights of Columbus would like to thank the parish for their generous donation. We received 70 bags of food, \$425 in cash and checks, and 18 debit cards worth \$180. Thank you for your truly rainy day donation.

Coffee and Donuts

Please join us in the Finn Center for coffee and donuts after the 8:30 and 10:30 Mass, sponsored by the Knights of Columbus. This is a great opportunity to visit with other parishioners.

Music Ministry

The choir will have their first rehearsal *Wednesday Aug 31*st at 6:15pm. Then they will be back in action for the 10:30 mass on Sept 6^{th} . We would also like to say a big hello and welcome to a new member: <u>Veronica Cook</u> from Houston. She is a soprano and will join us on the 31^{st} . See you all soon.

Welcome our Newly Baptized

On Saturday, August 27th at 10:30, *Blair Marie Walton*, daughter of Scott and Pamela Walton, was baptized. Welcome, Blair, into the St. Paul family.

First Friday Adoration

First Friday Adoration will be held <u>Friday</u>, <u>September 2nd</u> from 8:30 A.M. and will close with Benediction at 3:00 P.M. Father Rubén will anoint the sick at the 8:00 a.m. Mass on that day. The Blessed Sacrament will be exposed in the newly dedicated Holy Spirit chapel. Sign-up sheets are available at each entrance to the church. There is ample room in the chapel for several adorers at any given time. Please try to spend some time with Jesus so that he will never be left alone. Indeed, Our Lord will be waiting for you. For additional information, please contact: *Angela Cook* (830)633-1242

WWIC's Saturday Wine and Cheese Social

Our monthly Saturday Wine and Cheese Social, sponsored by our WWIC's group, will take place Saturday, September 3rd, in the Family Life Center after the 5:30 Mass.

Save the Date

Father Robert Cary CSP, will conduct a mission on "Praying the Our Father" on October 31st - November 2nd. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend.

WWICS Rummage Sale

Please mark your calendars and clean out your closets. WWICS is having another <u>Rummage Sale, Sept 23-24, 2016</u>, to help reduce the debt of the FLC. If you have any neighbors moving, purchasing new furniture, please give them the phone numbers below to assist them. If you are not able to store large items, please call *Althea Rowan*, <u>512-715-2450</u>, <u>Brenda Kerr</u>, <u>830-385-9584</u>, or <u>Leslie McCallick</u>, <u>512-753-9529</u> for assistance. We do have some storage available for large items. We do ask that you keep your smaller items and clothes for drop off at the Finn Center beginning Sunday, 9/18th at noon through Tuesday, 9/20th. Please consider helping us prepare for this sale the week of the 18th. Thank you for your support.

<u>Confirmation – 2017</u>

Deacon John asks that parents with children to be confirmed in 2017 contact him directly at his email address ... <u>inksgranite@yahoo.com</u>. Diocesan requirements are that the children be of younger high school age (14-16) at time of confirmation and have had at least two years of formal religious education in either a parish program or at a Catholic school. He wishes to meet with parents and students in late August or early September to discuss the program and class times.

Welcome New Parishioners

We would like to welcome three new parishioners to St. Paul's: Larry and Kathleen Stahl, Jeff and Veronica Cook, and Bob Yates. We at St. Paul are delighted to have you in our family.

St. Paul the Apostle Bible Study

The St. Paul the Apostle Bible study will have a pot luck salad luncheon on *Monday, September 12 at noon* in the Finn Center. Our fall study will be <u>A Biblical Walk Through the Mass</u> by Edward Sri.

Questions? Contact KK Rice 830-596-1449 or email kkrice1449@gmail.com

St. Paul the Apostle Women's Book Club

St. Paul the Apostle Women's Book Club will have their first meeting of the fall on *Thursday, September 15 at 3:00pm in the Finn Center*. The September selection is <u>Mother Angelica</u>, <u>The Remarkable Story of a Nun, Her Nerve, and a Network of Miracles</u> by Raymond Arroyo. The book is available on Amazon. If your wish to join the group, please contact *Claudia Haydon 830-598-9364 or email c.ehaydon23@gmail.com*.

Labor day, Monday, September 5, the parish office will be closed. Have a blessed holiday

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)

The annual Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) meetings will begin <u>October 5th</u>, <u>2016</u>, <u>from 7pm to 8pm</u> in the Church Sacristy. This initial "Inquiry" period is a time to seek and reflect on God and the Catholic Church; to ask questions in an open, friendly environment. RCIA is for all Adults, unbaptized or baptized (but have not received all sacraments) who are considering joining the Catholic Church. For any questions, call RCIA Coordinators *Brian & Nonny Limoges at 806-570-8337 or email at nlimoges19@gmail.com*



THE SOCIETY OF ST VINCENT DE PAUL

Serving the needy in zip codes 78654 and 78657

Phone (512) 755-3299 to request assistance or obtain information.

Today, we hear Jesus say to us, "...when you hold a banquet, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame and the blind; blessed indeed will you be because of their inability to repay you. For you will be repaid at the resurrection of the righteous."





Weekday Mass Schedule

August 27	John Marr+	5:30 p.m.	September 3	For the Parish	5:30 p.m.
August 28	Betty Balsam+	8:30 a.m.	September 4	George Hoobler +	8:30 a.m.
August 28	Bob &Ludo DeChene intentions	10:30 a.m	September 4	ElviraAlban+	10:30 a.m.
August 31	Matea Cannatella+	5:30 p.m.	September 7	George Burt+	5:30 p.m.
September 1	Edgar Alban+	8:00 a.m.	September 8	Beatrice Zarsky+	5:30 p.m.
September 2	Tom & Martha Burt (60th Anniv)	8:00 a.m.	September 9	Nancy Ritter +	8:00 a.m.

Liturgical Ministers

August 27 5:30 p.m.

Lectors – Marilyn Ruiz, Phil Schochl Ushers – Barry Zinz, Ted Shetka

August 28 8:30 a.m.

Lectors – Jackie Scott, Bill Steffek

Ushers – Jerry Pawelek, Dick Heilman

August 21 10:30 a.m.

Lectors – Sally Stemac, Brian Limoges Ushers – Tom Engler, Debbie Engler E.M. – Pat Schoch, Jim Jamail, Kathy Jamail Sacristan & Altar Server – Gary Olfers

E.M. –Pat Heilman, Diana Virdell, Theresa Phillips Sacristan –Theresa Phillps Altar Server –Fred Phillips

E.M. - Frances Carrillo, Robert Goodall, Nonny Limoges

Sacristan & Altar Server - Ed Stemac

Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to Pauline Kramer and K.K. Rice who celebrate their birthdays on August 27th; to Debbie Goodall who celebrates her birthday on August 30th; to Barry Zinz who celebrates his birthday on August 31st, and Patty Gosselin who celebrates her birthday on September 1st. . God's blessings to you.!

Happy Anniversary

Happy anniversary to Ed and Sally Stemac who will celebrate their 52nd anniversary on August 29th, and to Mario and Teresa Solorio who will celebrate their 43rd anniversary on September 1st, and Tom and Martha Burt who will celebrate 60 years of marriage on September 2nd.

Prayer Request

Please pray for: KK Rice, Diane Woodall, Linda Baker, Joe Woodall, Wesley Breedlove, Diane & Ken Jones, Bill Bedortha, Jennifer Ramirez, Sue Stubbs, Ed & Judy Steiniger, Liesa Otto, Sonny Blair, Ed Maugham, Barbara Erlenmeyer, Stacey Ashabranner, Eftehia Swagert, Emily Fenlon, Sharon Mickey, Katharine Matcham, Roberta Lawson, Emma Smith, Anita Fey, Bailey King, Mason Wiley, Sandy King, Pauline Estes, Bill Hutt, Marian Kneas, Sondra Holtzer, Nancy Harger, Clay Hazelwood, Ben Redler, Dee Fox, Ann Kirkland, Samantha Gosselin and Nancy Reynolds, Joe Jamail, Donia Casperson, Marian J. Averyt, Tanya Raba, Jody Jamail, Evonne Mikkelson, Eric Waltenbaugh, and Betsy Crawford.

Please pray for those in our Armed Services

Master Sgt. Steven O. Wiley Staff Sgt. Josh Zabierek Matthew Anderson, USN Army Spc. Warren Andrews SFC Erick DeAlba Lt. Christopher Carr Sgt. Corey K. Bradford Staff Sgt. Adam Long SFC Mary McLean 1st Lt. Sean Zarsky, USAF 2nd Lt. Hannah Zarsky, USAF Branden Carlson Major Andrew Bochat Lt. Col. Maria Bochat SPC James Balestrini Captain Eric Barton Captain Heather Barton LCDR Darby Gray Jakob Martinez - Army Spc. Jeremy Ross **Britt Carlson**

St. Paul the Apostle Parish

201 DALTON CIRCLE P. O. BOX 8019 HORSESHOE BAY, TEXAS 78657

MASSES

Saturday at 5:30 p.m. Sunday at 8:30 a.m. & 10:30 a.m. Wednesday at 5:30 p.m. Thursday & Friday at 8:00 a.m.

CONFESSIONS

Wednesday & Saturday - 4:45 - 5:15 p.m.

ADORATION

First Fridays - 8:30 a.m. - 6:00 p.m., followed by Benediction

Phone: 830-598-8342

Church Email: stpaul@zeecon.com Office Hours: M-F 8:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.

Pastor - Father Rubén Patiño, C.S.P. Pastor Email: rmpatino@aol.com

Deacon John De La Garza: 512-771-6627 Deacon Email: inksgranite@yahoo.com Parish Website: www.stpaulshorseshoebay.org

Paulist Fathers Website: www.paulist.org St. Vincent de Paul Help Line: 512-755-3299

Office Administrator - Sandy Gracia/ Penny Breedlove

PASTORAL COUNCIL

President – Frank Trogus 830-596-8470

Finance Council Chair – Brian Limoges 806-886-0335

Liturgical Ministries – Esther Ellis 512-694-8945 emellis@nctv.com

Faith Formation: Mandy Salazar 830-377-1687 Paula Wingate 830-598-8190

Maintenance – Homer Ahr 830-598-2991 Stewardship - Bill Bedortha 830-598-5930

Finn Family Life Center – Ed & Pam Wenzel 214-263-4423

Music – Mary Williams 325-388-9120

The Samaritans...reaching out – Ron Balsam 830-693-3084

Social Activities – WWICS/Social - Claudia Haydon 830-598-9364

A Word from Servant of God Isaac Hecker, Founder of the Paulist Fathers

"It is not necessary for all to take the vows of a religious, but it is necessary for all to live holily in order to gain heaven, whoever or wherever they may be. Their souls cannot let them rest where they are; they will go on to better, or plunge into worse." [Letter to Hecker's Family during his Novitiate, 1846]

If you have asked Father Hecker to pray for you or another person who is ill, and you believe something miraculous has happened, please phone Fr. Paul Robichaud, CSP, at 202-269-2519 and tell him your story.